
 

 
Today’s students. Tomorrow’s leaders. 

Office of the Superintendent 
1500 SE 4th St. • Moore, OK 73160-8232  

 
 
 
Oct. 9, 2024 
 
Dear MPS Families, 
 
Late yesterday, Moore Public Schools learned that a virtual Southmoore student was arrested. The 
Department of Justice states he is charged as a co-conspirator, “…for conspiring to conduct an 
Election Day terror attack in the United States…”  
 
Multiple local, state, and federal law enforcement agencies are involved in this active investigation. All 
questions should be directed to them.  
 
We are grateful for our effective agency partnerships and for the swift and efficient action that our 
law enforcement agencies take to keep our schools, community, and state safe.  
 
For statements by the Department of Justice, Gov. Kevin Stitt, and Sen. James Lankford visit: 
 

• https://tinyurl.com/DeptOfJusticeGov 
• https://tinyurl.com/StittMediaStatement  
• https://tinyurl.com/SenLankfordStatement  

 
At the time of this statement, and pending the law enforcement investigation, other students in the 
home are not at school. MPS will cooperate and support the investigation in any way we can. 
 
We encourage our community and students to remain vigilant concerning the safety and security of 
our district and schools.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Robert Romines, Superintendent 
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